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14 October 2015 

Dear Resident, 

Further Environmental Investigations - Clovelly Park 

As you are aware, Monroe Australia have been unde1iaking a range of enviromnental investigations 
in the Clovelly Park area via our enviromnental consultant URS Australia (now known as 
AECOM) based on a Voluntary Site Contamination Assessment Proposal (VS CAP). The works 
being unde1iaken by Monroe are part of a broader range of works currently underway in the 
Clovelly Park and Mitchell Park areas. 

The testing has been looking for the chemical trichloroethylene (TCE) and some related breakdown 
products, following observation of TCE in soil, vapour and groundwater samples collected in the 
nearby area. 

The most recent phase of works unde1iaken by Monroe involved testing of groundwater wells in 
the southern Clovelly Park area, as well as on the Monroe site and paiis of the foimer Mitsubishi 
Motors site. This work was unde1iaken in May this year and the results have been reviewed by 
independent site contamination auditor and provided to the EPA. The testing showed that extent of 
groundwater contamination in the southern residential area of Clovelly Park has been identified and 
concentrations remain relatively stable in this area. 

This letter provides you notification that a follow up groundwater sampling event is planned to 
commence in mid-October. You may notice contractors sampling groundwater wells in council 
verges and roads during this period. The aim of the monitoring is to investigate any seasonal trends 
in groundwater concentration and the sampling will take one to two weeks, with sampling planned 
to be completed by the end of October. After testing and review with the auditor and EPA, we will 
provide you an update of the results of this testing, we anticipate early in the New Year. 

Ifyou would like more info1mation please contact me at Monroe Australia on 8374 5222. Ifyou 
have any fmiher questions you can also contact the EPA hotline on 1800 729 175 between 8am and 
6pm on weekdays or visit the EPA website at www.epa.sa.gov.au. 

I thank you for your understanding and continued cooperation in this matter and ensure minimal 
disruptions during this activity. 

Yours sincerely 
Pat Laro bina 
Plant Manager 
Monroe Australia 
1326 South Rd. Clovelly Park SA 5042 

www.epa.sa.gov.au

